Strensall with Towthorpe Neighbourhood Planning Group

Meeting on 26th April 2016 at 7.15pm
Attendees:  K Marquis (Chairman) P Thorpe, A Bolton, T Fisher, Mrs S Jenkins, Mrs S May, Mrs C Whittle, L Mattinson, R Maher, J Chapman, G Harvey-Walker and the Clerk

Apologies:   Mr J Millett and Mr R Lawson 
Item 1 – Geoffrey showed the pie charts and information taken from the questionnaires and it was agreed to split the workload to find the important issues from the comments given.  A further questionnaire could then be formulated from the issues identified.  LM volunteered to create an extract of comments received in respect of traffic (Q4), SM, CW and SJ agreed to do the same with comments from Q1 and AB for Q5. GH-W to convert the files to Word format and the results would be circulated to all members.
Item 2 - 
Tony confirmed that the Local Plan was progressing as it was required before March 2107 or one would be imposed from Central Government.  The group were concerned that if our Plan was not finalised before then the whole thing could have been a waste of time. It was agreed to send copies of the data to the LPWG at CoYC.
Item 3 -
It was decided that the time had come to consult an expert and two people had expressed their willingness to assist, Richard Borrows from Ward Associates in York and Kathryn Jukes from Directions Planning, Harrogate.  Both these Consultants had assisted with the appeal on The Brecks.  Sue N would ask them to attend the next meeting to see what assistance they could offer and what the cost would be.   An initial meeting with Richard and a colleague was £250 plus vat and this was approved.  
Item4 -
The information required for the second questionnaire to be considered once the actions from 1 were complete.
Item 5 -
It was agreed to request a stall at the carnival on 25th June and KM asked for volunteers to provide information to residents. TF said he would not be available. GH-W from the carnival committee said a stall could be provided.
Item 6 -
KM and SN to seek guidance from Locality regarding government funding. 
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.20 pm.

The next meeting will be on Tuesday May 24th at 7.00pm.

Sue May and Shirley Jenkins apologised that they were unavailable for that meeting

